Diddlebury Parish Council (DPC) . Chairman's Report May 2021-April 2022
D. Hedgley Chairman 2021-22

Certificates of Recognition of Service were presented to the councillors who stood down in the May 2021 election and to  Cllr Worthington who was not re-elected. The new council has settled in well and meetings within COVID guidelines have been held physically throughout the year. We have recently had to reluctantly accept the resignation of Cllr Geoff Neden due to ill health. Alongside resigning from DPC Geoff has also stood down from running the Flood Action Group and Google Group both of which he set up and successfully developed. Geoff has been a great asset to the community and will be missed from these roles.

 Main Issues
1. Road Safety. Identified as a major concern DPC has supported the pursuit of increased road safety measures. An access mirror supplied by Mr J Wrigley has been erected at Bache Mill at its junction with the B4368. Ian Davis and Cllr O'Boyle have successfully deployed the Mobile Speed Indicator sign in various positions in Diddlebury. Wheelie Bin stickers asking people to slow down obtained through Sara Thompson  have been distributed throughout the parish and signs alerting motorists  to pedestrians in the road have been positioned where families often walk and there is no footpath present. Cllr's  O'Boyle and Rattu have attended meetings with other local councils, the police and highways to try and work out a common strategy to combat road safety in the Corvedale. Speeding was one of the 3 areas highlighted in our Police Community Charter return.
2. DVH Car Park. This remains an ongoing project and we must thank Cllr Motley for her help and support in trying to pin down Shropshire Council's  Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) officers to committing the funding initially promised to enable us to proceed. We have an achievable estimate for the work and new CIL grants have given us the financial means to complete the work. Contact with the chief CIL officer has assured us that the funding is still valid but actually accessing it remains an issue despite previous promises. This all now goes back to 2019.
3. Westhope Village Hall (WVH). We have worked with WVH committee to support their purchase from Ann Dyer of the hall with a grant of £2,000 towards this.
4. Policies. This year we have revised the Standing Orders and adopted a new Code of Conduct for Councillors promoted by Shropshire Council, a Persistent Vexations Policy  which we were advised to adopt by our professional body and a Grievances Policy for Employees.
5. Environmental Maintenances Officer (EMO) . Yet again we have had to recruit another EMO and review the funding and operations  of this role. This year has seen an increase in voluntary work being undertaken by Councillor's and members of the public which has saved the parish a lot of money and we would like to encourage the expansion of this.
6. Crime. We are aware of concern over crime in the parish and are working closely with the police to combat this. We complete and update a Community Police Charter every 3 months with community theft, speeding and scams are our 3 priority areas at present. We have held sessions on Smart Water  deployment and this  has been supplied to everyone in the parish. We have attended a chairs meeting with the Crime Commissionaire to highlight speeding and road safety. 
7. Boundary Changes. There is an ongoing review  of parish/town  boundaries  throughout the country and Cllr R Povall is leading a working group to review our local parish boundaries
8. Broadband-we continue to press for acceptable broadband reception throughout the parish.

Diddlebury Parish Council Precept 2022-23       

Following the council meeting on the 26th January the precept for the next financial year was set at £8,655.00. This is an actual decrease of £11.88 on last years. .

The council made a conscious decision to try and keep the precept the same after 3 years of rises especially last years £1,714.88 increase. Unlike last year we have not incurred extra costs such as the purchase of Smart Water Kits or a grant to Westhope Village Hall. By accessing our Neighbour Fund during the last financial year to pay for infrastructure work we have been able to reduce the amount used to top this up. We have also reduced costs here by work on the local infrastructure being under taken by councillors and local people volunteering their help. We are always happy to accept such volunteering with painting , light repairs and cleaning of assets.

We have however increased the clerks salary by £200.00 and allowed £1,350.00 for election expenses.  We have included this year a contingency fund of £750.00 to cover any possible future unexpected expenses. We continue to financially support our village halls, local charities and work such as the Flood Action Group. A full copy of the precept can be found on DPC web site.     

Responses to Consultations.
Use of Green Lanes.

Community Police Charter.

Police and Crime Commissioners Survey.

Public Meetings/ External Meetings attended.

Public session on Broadband Connections in Shropshire.

Public session on SWS provision of broadband in the parish 

Chair of Parishes meeting on boundary changes with Cllr Motley.

Chairs meeting with the Crime Commissionaire on planning enforcement and  speeding.

Shropshire Council CIL briefing on how CIL is now applied.

Planning applications.

21 planning applications have been received this year as opposed to 22 last year.

All bar 2 which included a reapplications were supported as compared to 3 not supported last year.

Within the 21 applications 4 were related to tree work which was the same as last year.

There were no enforcement enquiries from DPC again this year but the council was notified of 2 received from the public within the parish.

 Sample of other topics arising.
Provision of dog litter bins. Support of Defib's in Bouldon and Diddlebury.

Tree replacement from Ash die back. Collapsed river wall in Bouldon

Attendance at Remembrance Day ceremony. Queens Platinum Jubilee input.

Over the last year the parish council has yet again continued  to work closely  with the Flood Action Group, the village hall committees of Diddlebury and Westhope and the Parish Plan Steering Group.   As Chair I would like to thank my colleagues for the  work they put in within a  voluntary role, the hard work of our Parish Clerk Jean, Sara Thompson for her excellent web site work as well as Councillor Motley for her  continued unstinting support.   

